Anna Boltong

London, UK
Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I am a 27 year old Dietitian and Public Health Manager located in London. I have been away from Australia from September 2000 - September 2002, July 2003 - present.

I am encouraged that you have noticed we are away. It is positive that you want to know why. 

As you know, we that travel and work overseas broaden our horizons and minds, experience the benefits and pitfalls of other cultures, enrich our skillbases and widen our resources bases, increase our tolerance and understanding of others and gain an enhanced appreciation and respect for our country in the process - it benefits Australia to bring that back.

The only thing is, I am scared I won't come back

I am not back because I am in love (and opportunities for work promotions are better here).

Life is about relationships.

Three years ago I met my partner who is a Londoner while I was on holiday in Prague.  This is a man who is caring, respectful, intelligent, experienced and wise, who also has a relationship with Australia. He makes me be the best person I can be.

Australians form networks with other Australians when overseas. I have lost count of the talks I have had with England-based Australian friends who share my predicament. It is such a common phenomenon, it is dialect and currency.

People that are motivated, inquisitive and passionate enough to leave their homes and go out and explore how to better themselves and the world, mix with people of many nationalities other than our own. Invariably this leads to love and new families.  Our children will benefit from being born into two ethnicities, they will learn the ways of the world more quickly.  I need the people of Australia to be aware of this.

When I consider coming home I can no longer just consider whether it is 'right for me' - I need to feel certain that it is 'right for us'.

When we are certain that conditions are equally (and preferably more) beneficial in Australia, we will be there.

I need the employers of Australia to recognise the work experience gained in very challenging environments and senior roles in the UK. Give us the benefit of the doubt and judge us more on the type of experience we have gained, not strictly what title our academic qualifications give us.

My dream is that some day soon the relationship between myself, Owen and Australia will be mutually beneficial in Australia.

Please help that happen.

Anna Boltong

